

April 2020

Lance Wiebe Rotary Club of Fonthill 2035 Hollow Road Fonthill, ON LOS 1E6

Dear Lance and the Rotary Club of Fonthill,

Receiving those colouring books will help us lower some of the costs of our meaningful activity kits for persons living with dementia in Niagara. They will provide stimulation, entertainment and reminiscing for our clients in Pelham! Thank you very much for thinking of our clients at this time.

The goal of our programming is for people living at home with dementia and their families to share experiences, participate in community-based activities and receive individualized guidance and support toward safe and active community living. These programs continue during this pandemic over the phone or virtually. Other essential services such as respite, incontinence and taxi programs remain unchanged thanks to generous donors like you!

Thanks to you our clients can still receive support that is needed now more than ever.

From Care partners:

"Thanks so much to the Alzheimer Society for keeping in touch! You've helped me to maintain my sanity!"

"I'm so afraid, and worried, and exhausted... I really needed this call today."

"I didn't know where to turn, but I knew you'd be able to figure things out. The Alzheimer Society to the rescue!!"

From persons living with dementia:

"Wow! It's actually good to hear a familiar voice! No one else has called to check on me but you. Thanks you so much for thinking of me!"

"You are a very dedicated group of people. The Alzheimer Society gave me back my life, it's my everything now. I miss it terribly but talking to you makes me feel better."

Thank you for making a difference in the lives of those living with dementia.

Sincerely,

Cassandra Best Manager of Fund Development